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July 26, 2007 
 
Chief Kirby Whiteduck 
Algonquins of Pikwàkanagàn 
1657 A Mishomis Inamo 
Golden Lake, Ontario  K0J 1X0 

Dear Chief Whiteduck: 

It was a pleasure meeting with you and your associates to discuss the possibility of a Household 
waste Management partnership between the Algonquins of Pickwanagan and Bonnechere Valley 
Township. 

Merv Buckwald and I subsequently brought this proposal to our Council. Council is willing to pursue 
this matter with you. 

As you are aware, Bonnechere Valley Township has undertaken an Environmental Assessment for 
our Long Term Waste Management (20 to 25 years). Of specific note in any potential agreement:  

Estimated Volume: 

In viewing the numbers provided by you and comparing population numbers, we estimate that waste 
generated by your residents would represent approximately 10% of our total waste. 

          RECYCLING: 
We are firmly committed to diversion and recycling. Our material is transported and handled through 
the Ottawa Valley Waste Recovery Centre, on behalf of Bonnechere Valley Township. This includes 
paper, cardboard, tin cans, foil, plastics, Styrofoam, glass, etc.  We understand you are opting to use 
this same facility directly. 


         HAZARDOUS WASTE: 
We encourage the diversion of Household Hazardous Waste by having an annual Household 
Hazardous Waste disposal day in Eganville. Household Hazardous Waste includes,  but is not 
restricted to batteries of all types, paint, toxic materials, etc. You would be welcome to participate in 
our Household Hazardous Waste Day at a cost of 10% of the total cost.  Waste must be transported 
by your residents to Eganville.  



         HOUSEHOLD APPLIANCES 
Scrap appliances and other scrap metal can be sold by you to a willing buyer. These items are not 
land filled. 


         CONSTRUCTION & DEMOLITION MATERIALS, BULKY HOUSEHOLD ITEMS: 
Bulky household items, i.e .chesterfields, mattresses, etc., construction and demolition material, are 
your responsibility and would remain so. We are presently in the process of organizing a grinding 
option, having the metal removed, and the ground material used as cover material at our waste site. If 
you wish to pursue this option, we would be happy to co-ordinate this activity with you.  

 

          COMPOSTING & ORGANICS: 
We encourage our residents to compost yard and garden waste. We also have a system known as 
“Molok” in use at our Lake Clear Waste Site. If you are interested in pursuing this option we would be 
happy to have you visit our Lake Clear site and explain the option. The disposal of brush and tree 
waste is your responsibility. 

 

 TIRES: 
Tires are not landfilled. Currently we collect tires and have them removed by a contractor. We are 
currently pursuing an option of grinding the tires and using them as cover material.  We would be 
happy to co-ordinate this option with you. 

Residual Household Waste. 

 We are currently at very preliminary stages of our process; consequently definitive costs are not 
available at this time.  However, once costs have been determined, they would be based., amortized 
over 25yrs.   

Once determined, these costs will be expressed as a “per ton” cost.  The per ton costs would include 
a percentage of the cost of the Environmental Assessment process, our operational,  monitoring 
costs, closure, perpetual care costs, etc.   

You would remain responsible for the collection and delivery of all of your Normal Household Waste 
to our Waste site.  To ensure compliance with our waste policies, we regularly conduct incoming 
waste audits to determine that recyclables, etc. do not enter into the landfill waste stream. 

We would be happy to have you attend our waste management meetings and/or Councillor Buckwald 
and I would be happy to meet with you to further any discussions in this matter. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
  

Cairine Cybulski 
Councillor 
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Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Ministry of Aboriginal Affairs 

720 Bay Street 

Toronto, Ontario 

M5G 2K1 

 

Attn: Alan Kary, Deputy Director 

Policy and Relationships Branch  

  

Re: Commencement of Environmental Screening Process 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site 

Cambium Reference No. 07-1219-001 

  

Dear Mr. Kary,  

The Township of Bonnechere Valley has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in 

accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA).  This 

regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites and select waste projects are deemed 

exempt from Part II of the EAA if the ESP is completed.  The ESP is intended to determine the feasibility of a 

capacity expansion at the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site as a long-term (25-year) solution that will best 

meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated 

within its boundaries.  A map outlining the study area is attached. 

As part of the consultation portion of the ESP, the proponent is required to consult with Aboriginal peoples 

that may be affected by or interested in the project.  Aboriginal consultation in the ESP is intended to allow 

the proponent to identify and address the concerns and issues of Aboriginal peoples and to provide them 

with an opportunity to receive information about and provide meaningful input into the project review and 

development. 

To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, 

we request that you please provide a list of which Aboriginal peoples you believe may be potentially affected 

or interested in the undertaking. 

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact the undersigned at (705) 742-7900 

extension 202 or Christine Teixeira at (705) 742-7900 extension 216. 

Best regards, 

Cambium Environmental Inc. 

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/cmt 
Encl. 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 
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Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Department of Indian and Northern Affairs 

10 Wellington Street, Room 1310 

Gatineau, Québec 

K1A 0H4 

 

Attn: Don Boswell, Senior Claims Analyst 

Specific Claims Branch  

  

Re: Commencement of Environmental Screening Process 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site 

Cambium Reference No. 07-1219-001 

  

Dear Mr. Boswell,  

The Township of Bonnechere Valley has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in 

accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA).  This 

regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites and select waste projects are deemed 

exempt from Part II of the EAA if the ESP is completed.  The ESP is intended to determine the feasibility of a 

capacity expansion at the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site as a long-term (25-year) solution that will best 

meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated 

within its boundaries.  A map outlining the study area is attached. 

As part of the consultation portion of the ESP, the proponent is required to consult with Aboriginal peoples 

that may be affected by or interested in the project.  Aboriginal consultation in the ESP is intended to allow 

the proponent to identify and address the concerns and issues of Aboriginal peoples and to provide them 

with an opportunity to receive information about and provide meaningful input into the project review and 

development. 

To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, 

we request that you please provide a list of which Aboriginal peoples you believe may be potentially affected 

or interested in the undertaking. 

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact the undersigned at (705) 742-7900 

extension 202 or Christine Teixeira at (705) 742-7900 extension 216. 

Best regards, 

Cambium Environmental Inc. 

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/cmt 
Encl. 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 
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Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Department of Indian and Northern Affairs 

10 Wellington Street, 25 Eddie 1430 

Gatineau, Québec 

K1A 0H4 

 

Attn: Franklin Roy, Director 

Litigation Management and Resolution Branch  

  

Re: Commencement of Environmental Screening Process 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site 

Cambium Reference No. 07-1219-001 

  

Dear Mr. Roy,  

The Township of Bonnechere Valley has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in 

accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA).  This 

regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites and select waste projects are deemed 

exempt from Part II of the EAA if the ESP is completed.  The ESP is intended to determine the feasibility of a 

capacity expansion at the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site as a long-term (25-year) solution that will best 

meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated 

within its boundaries.  A map outlining the study area is attached. 

As part of the consultation portion of the ESP, the proponent is required to consult with Aboriginal peoples 

that may be affected by or interested in the project.  Aboriginal consultation in the ESP is intended to allow 

the proponent to identify and address the concerns and issues of Aboriginal peoples and to provide them 

with an opportunity to receive information about and provide meaningful input into the project review and 

development. 

To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, 

we request that you please provide a list of which Aboriginal peoples you believe may be potentially affected 

or interested in the undertaking. 

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact the undersigned at (705) 742-7900 

extension 202 or Christine Teixeira at (705) 742-7900 extension 216. 

Best regards, 

Cambium Environmental Inc. 

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/cmt 
Encl. 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 
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Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Department of Indian and Northern Affairs 

25 St. Clair Avenue East, 8th Floor 

Toronto, Ontario 

M4T 1M2 

 

Attn: Glenn Gilbert, Manager 

Environment Unit, Lands and Trusts Services 

  

Re: Commencement of Environmental Screening Process 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site 

Cambium Reference No. 07-1219-001 

  

Dear Mr. Gilbert,  

The Township of Bonnechere Valley has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in 

accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA).  This 

regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites and select waste projects are deemed 

exempt from Part II of the EAA if the ESP is completed.  The ESP is intended to determine the feasibility of a 

capacity expansion at the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site as a long-term (25-year) solution that will best 

meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated 

within its boundaries.  A map outlining the study area is attached. 

As part of the consultation portion of the ESP, the proponent is required to consult with Aboriginal peoples 

that may be affected by or interested in the project.  Aboriginal consultation in the ESP is intended to allow 

the proponent to identify and address the concerns and issues of Aboriginal peoples and to provide them 

with an opportunity to receive information about and provide meaningful input into the project review and 

development. 

To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, 

we request that you please provide a list of which Aboriginal peoples you believe may be potentially affected 

or interested in the undertaking. 

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact the undersigned at (705) 742-7900 

extension 202 or Christine Teixeira at (705) 742-7900 extension 216. 

Best regards, 

Cambium Environmental Inc. 

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/cmt 
Encl. 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 
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Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Department of Indian and Northern Affairs 

10 Wellington Street, Room 1310 

Gatineau, Québec 

K1A 0H4 

 

Attn: Louise Trepanier, Director 

Claims East of Manitoba, Comprehensive Claims Branch 

  

Re: Commencement of Environmental Screening Process 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site 

Cambium Reference No. 07-1219-001 

  

Dear Ms. Trepanier,  

The Township of Bonnechere Valley has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in 

accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA).  This 

regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites and select waste projects are deemed 

exempt from Part II of the EAA if the ESP is completed.  The ESP is intended to determine the feasibility of a 

capacity expansion at the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site as a long-term (25-year) solution that will best 

meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated 

within its boundaries.  A map outlining the study area is attached. 

As part of the consultation portion of the ESP, the proponent is required to consult with Aboriginal peoples 

that may be affected by or interested in the project.  Aboriginal consultation in the ESP is intended to allow 

the proponent to identify and address the concerns and issues of Aboriginal peoples and to provide them 

with an opportunity to receive information about and provide meaningful input into the project review and 

development. 

To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, 

we request that you please provide a list of which Aboriginal peoples you believe may be potentially affected 

or interested in the undertaking. 

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact the undersigned at (705) 742-7900 

extension 202 or Christine Teixeira at (705) 742-7900 extension 216. 

Best regards, 

Cambium Environmental Inc. 

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/cmt 
Encl. 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 
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Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Ministry of the Attorney-General 

720 Bay Street, 8th Floor 

Toronto, Ontario 

M5G 2K1 

 

Attn: Ria Tzimas, Counsel 

Crown Law Office-Civil  

  

Re: Commencement of Environmental Screening Process 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site 

Cambium Reference No. 07-1219-001 

  

Dear Ms. Tzimas,  

The Township of Bonnechere Valley has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in 

accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA).  This 

regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites and select waste projects are deemed 

exempt from Part II of the EAA if the ESP is completed.  The ESP is intended to determine the feasibility of a 

capacity expansion at the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site as a long-term (25-year) solution that will best 

meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated 

within its boundaries.  A map outlining the study area is attached. 

As part of the consultation portion of the ESP, the proponent is required to consult with Aboriginal peoples 

that may be affected by or interested in the project.  Aboriginal consultation in the ESP is intended to allow 

the proponent to identify and address the concerns and issues of Aboriginal peoples and to provide them 

with an opportunity to receive information about and provide meaningful input into the project review and 

development. 

To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, 

we request that you please provide a list of which Aboriginal peoples you believe may be potentially affected 

or interested in the undertaking. 

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact the undersigned at (705) 742-7900 

extension 202 or Christine Teixeira at (705) 742-7900 extension 216. 

Best regards, 

Cambium Environmental Inc. 

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/cmt 
Encl. 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 
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Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Ministry of Aboriginal Affairs 

720 Bay Street 

Toronto, Ontario 

M5G 2K1 

 

Attn: Surinder Singh Gill, Policy Advisor 

Policy and Relationships Branch  

  

Re: Commencement of Environmental Screening Process 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site 

Cambium Reference No. 07-1219-001 

  

Dear Mr. Gill,  

The Township of Bonnechere Valley has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in 

accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA).  This 

regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites and select waste projects are deemed 

exempt from Part II of the EAA if the ESP is completed.  The ESP is intended to determine the feasibility of a 

capacity expansion at the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site as a long-term (25-year) solution that will best 

meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated 

within its boundaries.  A map outlining the study area is attached. 

As part of the consultation portion of the ESP, the proponent is required to consult with Aboriginal peoples 

that may be affected by or interested in the project.  Aboriginal consultation in the ESP is intended to allow 

the proponent to identify and address the concerns and issues of Aboriginal peoples and to provide them 

with an opportunity to receive information about and provide meaningful input into the project review and 

development. 

To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, 

we request that you please provide a list of which Aboriginal peoples you believe may be potentially affected 

or interested in the undertaking. 

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact the undersigned at (705) 742-7900 

extension 202 or Christine Teixeira at (705) 742-7900 extension 216. 

Best regards, 

Cambium Environmental Inc. 

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/cmt 
Encl. 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 
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November 16, 2007 
 
John Desbiens 
President 
Cambium Environmental 
P.O. Box 325, Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 
PETERBOROUGH, ON  K9J 6X4 
 

RE: Commencement of Environmental Screening Process 
Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal 
Site 

 
Dear Mr. Desbiens 
 
I am responding to your request for information sent to the Comprehensive Claims 
Branch, by mail, on November 7, 2007. 
 
The Comprehensive Claims Branch of Indian and Northern Affairs Canada does not 
have a direct interest and does not seek to participate in the Environmental 
Screening area near Bonnechere Valley, Ontario. We would however like to bring to 
your attention that the government of Canada, the government of Ontario and the 
Algonquin of Eastern Ontario are presently negotiating a Comprehensive Land 
Claim which covers the area of your project. 
 
The Algonquins of Eastern Ontario are represented by Bob Potts, their counsel 
(416.593-3952) and representatives from each of the following communities: 
Pikwàkanagàn, Antoine, Ardoch, Bancroft, Bonnechere, Greater Golden Lake, 
Mattawa/North Bay, Ottawa, Sharbot Lake and Whitney. I have attached an 
Algonquin Land Claim Illustrative Map for reference. 
 
We cannot make any comments regarding potential or future claims, or claims filed 
under other departmental policies. This includes claims under Canada’s Specific 
Claims Policy or legal action by the First Nation against the Crown. For more 
information, I suggest you contact the Director General of Specific Claims Branch 
at (819) 994-2323 and the Director General of Litigation Management and 
Resolution Branch at (819) 997-3582.  
 
Thank you for your inquiries and I trust that this addresses your concerns. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
Kevin Clement, A/ Director 



for  
Lynn Bernard, Director General 
Comprehensive Claims Branch 
 
 
 
DISCLAIMER: In this Disclaimer, “Canada” means Her Majesty the Queen in right of Canada and the Minister of 
Indian Affairs and Northern Development and their servants and agents. Canada does not warrant or assume 
any legal liability or responsibility for the accuracy, completeness, or usefulness of any data or information 
disclosed with this correspondence or for any actions in reliance upon such data or information or on any 
statement contained in this correspondence. Data and information is based on information in departmental 
records and is disclosed for convenience of reference only.  In accordance with the provisions of the Access to 
Information Act and the Privacy Act, confidential information has not been disclosed. Canada does not act as a 
representative for any Aboriginal group for the purpose of any claim.  Information from other government sources 
and private sources (including Aboriginal groups) should be sought, to ensure that the information you have is 
accurate and complete. 
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Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Algonquins of Pikwakanagan First Nation 
1657A Mishomis Inamo 
Golden Lake, Ontario 
K0J 1X0 

 

Attn: Chief Kirby Whiteduck  
 
 

  

Re: Request for Information Relating to Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Environmental Screening Process 

Cambium Ref No. 07-1219-001 

  

Dear Chief Whiteduck,  

The Township of Bonnechere Valley (Township) has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in 

accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA).  This 

regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites whereby select waste projects are deemed 

exempt from Part II of the EAA if the environmental screening process is completed.  The ESP is intended to 

determine the feasibility of a capacity expansion at the Ruby Road waste disposal site as a long-term (25-

year) solution that will best meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal 

solid waste generated within its boundaries.  The Notice of Commencement for this project is attached. 

The study area for this project is the Ruby Road waste disposal site and its surrounding lands, located at 

2213 Ruby Road, Lot 27, Concession 9, in the geographic Township of South Algona, in the amalgamated 

Township of Bonnechere Valley, in the County of Renfrew. 

Cambium requests that any existing information specific to the study area related to your agency’s mandate 

be provided to our office in support of the ESP.   

The Township of Bonnechere Valley and Cambium sincerely appreciate your cooperation in this matter. 

Should there be any specific questions regarding the information in this letter or if there is anything that our 

office can do to support the provision of the requested information, please do not hesitate to contact the 

undersigned at (705) 742-7900 extension 202.   

Best regards, 

Cambium Environmental Inc. 

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 

JPD/slb 

 

Encl. 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 

Z:\Projects\1200 to 1399\07-1219-001 - TBV Environmental Screening\Correspondence\2008-01-11 TBV ESP Commencement.docx



February 13, 2008 

1219-001  Page 1 

Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Algonquins of Pikwakanagan First Nation 

1657A Mishomis Inamo 

Golden Lake, Ontario 

K0J 1X0 

 

Attn: Chief Kirby Whiteduck 

  

Re: Public Consultation Event Invitation 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Environmental Screening Process 

Cambium Ref No.1219-001 

  

Dear Chief Whiteduck,  

The Algonquins of Pikwakanagan First Nation are invited to attend the first Public Consultation 

Event for the Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Capacity 

Expansion Environmental Screening Process (ESP).  The purpose of the event is to describe the 

ESP intended to determine the feasibility of a capacity expansion at the Ruby Road Waste 

Disposal Site as a long-term waste management solution for the municipality.  

The Public Consultation Event will be held Wednesday, February 20, 2008, from 7:00 PM to 9:00 

PM, at the Eagle’s Nest at the Eganville Arena, which is located at 178 Jane Street in Eganville, 

Ontario.  Public participation is an integral component of this process; therefore, all parties having 

interest in the ESP are encouraged to attend this event to provide comments, information, ideas, 

and concerns about the expansion of capacity at the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site.  

For more information, visit the Township’s website at www.bonnecherevalleytwp.com 

The Public Notice for this event is attached. 

If you have any questions concerning this submission, please contact the undersigned at (705) 

742-7900 extension 202 or Mr. Bryan Martin at the Township at (613) 628-3101 extension 222. 

Best regards, 

 

Cambium Environmental Inc.

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/slb 

 
Encl. Public Consultation Event Public Notice 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 

 J.E. Hunton, Jp2g 

Z:\Projects\1200 to 1299\07-1219-001 - TBV Environmental Screening\Correspondence\PCE No. 1\Notices and Ads\2008-02-13 LTR to PikwakanaganFN.docx 
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January 29, 2008 
           

 

5010-1 

CIDM #205780 

 

Sadie Bachynski 

Cambium Environmental Inc. 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Drive 

Peterborough, Ontario, Canada, K9J 6X4 

 

 

Dear Ms. Bachynski: 

 

RE: Notice of Study Commencement 

 Town of Bonnechere Valley  

 Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Capacity Expansion 

  

Thank you for your letter of January 29, 2008 regarding the commencement of an environmental 

screening process in accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 to determine the feasibility of a 

capacity expansion at the Ruby Road waste disposal site to best meet the needs of the 

community.  For this proposed project, Indian and Northern Affairs Canada is not likely to 

require an environmental assessment under s. 5(1) of the Canadian Environmental Assessment 

Act and will not be a responsible authority. 

 

Additionally, Indian and Northern Affairs Canada will not be an expert federal authority and 

further involvement is not necessary.  However, it is important for government departments to 

contact all potentially interested First Nation communities directly.  To assist with identifying 

First Nations and other Aboriginal groups within the vicinity of a specific proposed project, 

INAC Ontario Region - Environment can provide the following information sources:   

 

• The Chiefs of Ontario website (http://www.chiefs-of-ontario.org) provides a directory of 

contact information for all First Nations and Chiefs, as well as a map of the locations of 

all Ontario First Nations.   

 

• Natural Resources Canada produced provincial maps, showing all First Nation reserve 

lands, are available for purchase at: 

http://cccm.nrcan.gc.ca/english/canada_lands_index_e.asp    
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• Natural Resources Canada’s online Historical Indian Treaties map, showing historical 

First Nation treaties across Canada, is available at: 

http://atlas.nrcan.gc.ca/site/english/maps/historical/indiantreaties/historicaltreaties 

 

• A search by place name at the Canadian Geographical Names database  

(http://geonames.nrcan.gc.ca/search/search_e.php) will generate a map which shows any 

nearby Indian reserve lands in grey.   

 

• The Métis Nation of Ontario (http://www.metisnation.org/) may be able to provide 

information regarding Métis interests with respect to a particular project.   

 

• The Ontario Federation of Indian Friendship Centres website provides a list of all 

friendship centres in Ontario, at: 

http://www.ofifc.org/Centres/OfficeList.asp?Region='ON' 

 

For any enquiries regarding land claims in within the project area, please contact the Director 

General of the Comprehensive Claims Branch at (819) 994-7521, the Director General of 

Specific Claims Branch at (819) 994-2323 and the Director General of Litigation Management 

and Resolution Branch at (819) 997-3582. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Daniel Johnson 

Environmental Officer 

Environment Unit 

INAC - Ontario Region 

25 St. Clair Avenue E. 8th Floor 

Toronto, Ontario M4T 1M2 

 

cc: Urmas Madisso, Indian and Northern Affairs Canada 

 
This letter has been distributed electronically.  If you require a signed copy, please contact the author at the address provided above. 
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January 29, 2008 
           

 
5010-1 
CIDM #205780 

 
Sadie Bachynski 
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
P.O. Box 325 
Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario, Canada, K9J 6X4 
 
 
Dear Ms. Bachynski: 
 
RE: Notice of Study Commencement 
 Town of Bonnechere Valley  
 Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Capacity Expansion 
  
Thank you for your letter of January 29, 2008 regarding the commencement of an environmental 
screening process in accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 to determine the feasibility of a 
capacity expansion at the Ruby Road waste disposal site to best meet the needs of the 
community.  For this proposed project, Indian and Northern Affairs Canada is not likely to 
require an environmental assessment under s. 5(1) of the Canadian Environmental Assessment 
Act and will not be a responsible authority. 
 
Additionally, Indian and Northern Affairs Canada will not be an expert federal authority and 
further involvement is not necessary.  However, it is important for government departments to 
contact all potentially interested First Nation communities directly.  To assist with identifying 
First Nations and other Aboriginal groups within the vicinity of a specific proposed project, 
INAC Ontario Region - Environment can provide the following information sources:   
 

 The Chiefs of Ontario website (http://www.chiefs-of-ontario.org) provides a directory of 
contact information for all First Nations and Chiefs, as well as a map of the locations of 
all Ontario First Nations.   

 
 Natural Resources Canada produced provincial maps, showing all First Nation reserve 

lands, are available for purchase at: 
http://cccm.nrcan.gc.ca/english/canada_lands_index_e.asp    
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 Natural Resources Canada’s online Historical Indian Treaties map, showing historical 

First Nation treaties across Canada, is available at: 
http://atlas.nrcan.gc.ca/site/english/maps/historical/indiantreaties/historicaltreaties 

 
 A search by place name at the Canadian Geographical Names database  

(http://geonames.nrcan.gc.ca/search/search_e.php) will generate a map which shows any 
nearby Indian reserve lands in grey.   

 
 The Métis Nation of Ontario (http://www.metisnation.org/) may be able to provide 

information regarding Métis interests with respect to a particular project.   
 

 The Ontario Federation of Indian Friendship Centres website provides a list of all 
friendship centres in Ontario, at: 
http://www.ofifc.org/Centres/OfficeList.asp?Region='ON' 

 
For any enquiries regarding land claims in within the project area, please contact the Director 
General of the Comprehensive Claims Branch at (819) 994-7521, the Director General of 
Specific Claims Branch at (819) 994-2323 and the Director General of Litigation Management 
and Resolution Branch at (819) 997-3582. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Daniel Johnson 
Environmental Officer 
Environment Unit 
INAC - Ontario Region 
25 St. Clair Avenue E. 8th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario M4T 1M2 

 
cc: Urmas Madisso, Indian and Northern Affairs Canada 
 

This letter has been distributed electronically.  If you require a signed copy, please contact the author at the address provided above. 
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May 2, 2008 

07-1219-001  Page 1 

Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

1657A Mishomis Inamo 

Golden Lake, Ontario    

K0J 1X0 

 

Attn: Merv Sarazin 

  

Re: Materials from Public Liaison Committee Meeting No. 2 

Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Capacity Expansion Environmental Screening 

Cambium Ref No. 07-1219-001 

  

Dear Mr. Sarazin, 

As you are aware, there was a Public Liaison Committee (PLC) meeting on Tuesday, April 29, 

2008 for the Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road waste disposal site capacity expansion 

Environmental Screening Project. 

Given that neither you nor a representative of your community were able to attend the PLC 

meeting on April 29th, I have included the materials that were provided at the meeting, as sent to 

you by electronic mail.  I will also forward the minutes when they are available. 

Also, please confirm whether you would like to be part of the PLC moving forward or whether you 

would like to be identified as an interested party to be kept informed about the progress of the 

project. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Bryan Martin at the Township at 

(613) 628-3101 extension 222 or the undersigned at (705) 742-7900 extension 202. 

Best regards, 

 

Cambium Environmental Inc.

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/cmt 
 

Encl. 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 

Z:\Projects\1200 to 1299\07-1219-001 - TBV Environmental Screening\Correspondence\PLC\2008-05-02 LTR to M.Sarazin.docx 



February 13, 2008 

1219-001  Page 1 

Address: 

P.O. Box 325 

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. 

Peterborough, Ontario 

K9J 6X4 

 

Telephone: 

(705) 742.7900 

(866) 217.7900 

 

Facsimile: 

(705) 742.7907 

 

www.cambium-env.com 

 

Algonquins of Pikwakanagan First Nation 

1657A Mishomis Inamo 

Golden Lake, Ontario 

K0J 1X0 

 

Attn: Chief Kirby Whiteduck 

  

Re: Public Consultation Event Invitation 

Township of Bonnechere Valley Environmental Screening Process 

Cambium Ref No.1219-001 

  

Dear Chief Whiteduck,  

The Algonquins of Pikwakanagan First Nation are invited to attend the first Public Consultation 

Event for the Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Capacity 

Expansion Environmental Screening Process (ESP).  The purpose of the event is to describe the 

ESP intended to determine the feasibility of a capacity expansion at the Ruby Road Waste 

Disposal Site as a long-term waste management solution for the municipality.  

The Public Consultation Event will be held Wednesday, February 20, 2008, from 7:00 PM to 9:00 

PM, at the Eagle’s Nest at the Eganville Arena, which is located at 178 Jane Street in Eganville, 

Ontario.  Public participation is an integral component of this process; therefore, all parties having 

interest in the ESP are encouraged to attend this event to provide comments, information, ideas, 

and concerns about the expansion of capacity at the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site.  

For more information, visit the Township’s website at www.bonnecherevalleytwp.com 

The Public Notice for this event is attached. 

If you have any questions concerning this submission, please contact the undersigned at (705) 

742-7900 extension 202 or Mr. Bryan Martin at the Township at (613) 628-3101 extension 222. 

Best regards, 

 

Cambium Environmental Inc.

 

John Desbiens, P.Eng. 

President 

 
JPD/slb 

 
Encl. Public Consultation Event Public Notice 

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley 

 J.E. Hunton, Jp2g 

Z:\Projects\1200 to 1299\07-1219-001 - TBV Environmental Screening\Correspondence\PCE No. 1\Notices and Ads\2008-02-13 LTR to PikwakanaganFN.docx 













Environmental Screening Report, Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site
The Corporation of the Township of Bonnechere Valley

Ref. No.: 07-1219-001

Summary of First Nations Correspondence

Organization Date Type of Correspondence Comments

7-Nov-07 Notice of Commencement

29-Jan-08 Letter
Letter received from Daniel Johnson.  Indian and Northern Affairs 
Canada will not be an expert federal authority and further involvement 
is not necessary

7-Nov-07 Notice of Commencement

28-Jan-08 Letter Requested that Cambium contact the Algonquins of Pikwakanagan

7-Nov-07 Notice of Commencement

16-Nov-07 Letter

Correspondence received from Kevin Clement representing Lynn 
Bernard. Comprehensive Claims Branch of Indian and Northern Affairs 
Canada does not have a direct interest and does not seek to 
participate in the Environmental Screening

Department of Indian and Northern Affairs - 
Litigation Management and Resolution 
Branch

7-Nov-07 Notice of Commencement

7-Nov-07 Notice of Commencement

3-Dec-07 Letter
Requested Cambium to contact Algonquins of Ontario and Chief Kirby 
Whiteduck of Algonquins of Pikwakanagan

20-Nov-12 Project Status Update
Ministry of the Attorney-General 7-Nov-07 Notice of Commencement

26-Jul-07 Letter
From Township of Bonnechere Valley outlining potential for 
cooperation in waste management between the Township and the 
Algonquins of Pikwakanagan

11-Jan-08 Email Notice of Commencement

11-Jan-08 Email Request for Information

22-Jan-08 PLC Meeting 1 Minutes
Representative of the Algonquins of Pikwakanagan was invited to 
participate in the PLC, but declined due to time constraints

13-Feb-08 Letter Public Consultation Event (PCE) 1 Invitation

20-Feb-08 Meeting Merv Sarazin from Algonquins of Pikwakanagan attended PCE 1 

28-Feb-08 Email Thanks to PLC Members for attendance at Public Consultation Event 1

2-May-08 Email Materials from Public Liason Committee meeting provided to the 
Algonquins of Pikwakanagan.  No representative from the First Nation 
attended the meeting.

12-May-08 Email PLC Meeting 1 Minutes; items of note from PLC Meeting 2; notification 
of PLC Meeting 3

2-Jun-08 Email Notification of PLC Meeting 3
17-Jun-08 Email Notification of PCE 2
7-Aug-08 Email Notification of PLC Meeting 4
2-Sep-08 Email Minutes from PLC Meeting 3
31-Oct-08 Email Notification of PLC Meeting 5
11-Nov-08 Email Minutes from PLC Meeting 4
8-Jun-09 Email Project Status Update
20-Nov-12 Letter Project Status Update
13-Feb-08 Letter Public Consultation Event (PCE) 1 Invitation
20-Nov-12 Letter Project Status Update

Township Initiated Correspondence
Agency/Community Response

Algonquins of Ontario

Algonquins of Pikwakanagan

Department of Indian and Northern Affairs - 
Environment Unit

Department of Indian and Northern Affairs - 
Specific Claims Branch

Department of Indian and Northern Affairs - 
Comprehensive Claims Branch

Ministry of Aboriginal Affairs - Policy and 
Relationships Branch
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Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2007 3:48 PM
To: Vicki Mitchell (vicki.mitchell@ontario.ca)
Cc: Karen Mann
Subject: 07-1219-001 TBV ESP List of Aboriginal Communities

Hi Vicki: 
 
As per our telephone conversation this afternoon, please provide a list of the agencies to contact regarding the List of 
Aboriginal Communities to be included in the distribution list for the Township of Bonnechere Valley Environmental 
Screening Process (ESP).  The ESP is intended to develop a long‐term (25‐year) strategy that will best meet the needs of 
the municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated within its boundaries. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira (Wolf), B.A.Sc., EIT 
Project Specialist 
  
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
P.O. Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 6X4 
  
Office:  (705) 742.7900 ext. 216 
               (866) 217.7900 
Fax:        (705) 742.7907 
Mobile: (705) 740.3903 
christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com 
 
Please note that my email address has recently changed to christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com.  Please update your contact list accordingly. 
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Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2007 4:43 PM
To: John Desbiens
Cc: Karen Mann
Subject: FW: 07-1219-001 TBV ESP List of Aboriginal Communities
Attachments: Firstnatcons.doc

Hi John: 
 
I received the attached list from Vicki.  Should we contact these agencies by email or letter to request specific Aboriginal 
communities to send the Notice of Commencement to? 
 
If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira (Wolf), B.A.Sc., EIT 
Project Specialist 
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
 
Please note that my email address has recently changed to christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com.  Please update your contact list accordingly. 
 
From: Mitchell, Vicki (ENE) [mailto:Vicki.Mitchell@ontario.ca]  
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2007 4:30 PM 
To: Christine Teixeira 
Subject: RE: 07-1219-001 TBV ESP List of Aboriginal Communities 
 
Please see attached file – that is the latest list I have. 
 
Vicki Mitchell 
Environmental Assessment Coordinator 
Technical Support, Eastern Region 
(613) 540-6852 
1259 Gardiners Road  
P.O. Box 22032, Kingston, ON  K7M 8S5 
 

From: Christine Teixeira [mailto:christine.teixeira@cambium-env.com]  
Sent: November 5, 2007 3:48 PM 
To: Mitchell, Vicki (ENE) 
Cc: Karen Mann 
Subject: 07-1219-001 TBV ESP List of Aboriginal Communities 
 
Hi Vicki: 
 
As per our telephone conversation this afternoon, please provide a list of the agencies to contact regarding the List of 
Aboriginal Communities to be included in the distribution list for the Township of Bonnechere Valley Environmental 
Screening Process (ESP).  The ESP is intended to develop a long‐term (25‐year) strategy that will best meet the needs of 
the municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated within its boundaries. 
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If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira (Wolf), B.A.Sc., EIT 
Project Specialist 
  
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
P.O. Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 6X4 
  
Office:  (705) 742.7900 ext. 216 
               (866) 217.7900 
Fax:        (705) 742.7907 
Mobile: (705) 740.3903 
christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com 
 
Please note that my email address has recently changed to christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com.  Please update your contact list accordingly. 
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Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira
Sent: Wednesday, November 07, 2007 1:52 PM
To: trepanierl@inac.gc.ca
Cc: Karen Mann
Subject: 07-1219-001 Bonnchere Valley ESP List of Aboriginal Communities
Attachments: 2007-11-07 Ltr to First Nations Agencies - L.Trepanier.pdf

Hello Ms. Trepanier: 
 
Please find the attached letter regarding the Commencement of the Environmental Screening Process for the Township 
of Bonnechere Valley.  A hard copy of this correspondence will follow. 
 
The Environmental Screening Process is intended to determine the feasibility of the expansion of capacity at the Ruby 
Road waste disposal site as a long‐term (25 year) waste management solution for the Township. 
 
To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, please 
provide a list of the specific Aboriginal groups you believe may be potentially affected or interested in the 
undertaking.  A response is requested at your earliest convenience. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira (Wolf), B.A.Sc., EIT 
Project Specialist 
  
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
P.O. Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 6X4 
  
Office:  (705) 742.7900 ext. 216 
               (866) 217.7900 
Fax:        (705) 742.7907 
Mobile: (705) 740.3903 
christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com 
 
Please note that my email address has recently changed to christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com.  Please update your contact list accordingly. 
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Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira
Sent: Wednesday, November 07, 2007 1:53 PM
To: royf@inac.gc.ca
Cc: Karen Mann
Subject: 07-1219-001 Bonnchere Valley ESP List of Aboriginal Communities
Attachments: 2007-11-07 Ltr to First Nations Agencies - F.Roy.pdf

Hello Mr. Roy: 
 
Please find the attached letter regarding the Commencement of the Environmental Screening Process for the Township 
of Bonnechere Valley.  A hard copy of this correspondence will follow. 
 
The Environmental Screening Process is intended to determine the feasibility of the expansion of capacity at the Ruby 
Road waste disposal site as a long‐term (25 year) waste management solution for the Township. 
 
To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, please 
provide a list of the specific Aboriginal groups you believe may be potentially affected or interested in the 
undertaking.  A response is requested at your earliest convenience. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira (Wolf), B.A.Sc., EIT 
Project Specialist 
  
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
P.O. Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 6X4 
  
Office:  (705) 742.7900 ext. 216 
               (866) 217.7900 
Fax:        (705) 742.7907 
Mobile: (705) 740.3903 
christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com 
 
Please note that my email address has recently changed to christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com.  Please update your contact list accordingly. 
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Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira
Sent: Wednesday, November 07, 2007 1:54 PM
To: Alan.Kary@ontario.ca
Cc: Karen Mann
Subject: 07-1219-001 Bonnchere Valley ESP List of Aboriginal Communities
Attachments: 2007-11-07 Ltr to First Nations Agencies - A.Kary.pdf

Hello Mr. Kary: 
 
Please find the attached letter regarding the Commencement of the Environmental Screening Process for the Township 
of Bonnechere Valley.  A hard copy of this correspondence will follow. 
 
The Environmental Screening Process is intended to determine the feasibility of the expansion of capacity at the Ruby 
Road waste disposal site as a long‐term (25 year) waste management solution for the Township. 
 
To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, please 
provide a list of the specific Aboriginal groups you believe may be potentially affected or interested in the 
undertaking.  A response is requested at your earliest convenience. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira (Wolf), B.A.Sc., EIT 
Project Specialist 
  
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
P.O. Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 6X4 
  
Office:  (705) 742.7900 ext. 216 
               (866) 217.7900 
Fax:        (705) 742.7907 
Mobile: (705) 740.3903 
christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com 
 
Please note that my email address has recently changed to christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com.  Please update your contact list accordingly. 
 



1

Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira
Sent: Wednesday, November 07, 2007 1:55 PM
To: Surinder.singh.gill@ontario.ca
Cc: Karen Mann
Subject: 07-1219-001 Bonnchere Valley ESP List of Aboriginal Communities
Attachments: 2007-11-07 Ltr to First Nations Agencies - S.S.Gill.pdf

Hello Mr. Gill: 
 
Please find the attached letter regarding the Commencement of the Environmental Screening Process for the Township 
of Bonnechere Valley.  A hard copy of this correspondence will follow. 
 
The Environmental Screening Process is intended to determine the feasibility of the expansion of capacity at the Ruby 
Road waste disposal site as a long‐term (25 year) waste management solution for the Township. 
 
To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, please 
provide a list of the specific Aboriginal groups you believe may be potentially affected or interested in the 
undertaking.  A response is requested at your earliest convenience. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira (Wolf), B.A.Sc., EIT 
Project Specialist 
  
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
P.O. Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 6X4 
  
Office:  (705) 742.7900 ext. 216 
               (866) 217.7900 
Fax:        (705) 742.7907 
Mobile: (705) 740.3903 
christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com 
 
Please note that my email address has recently changed to christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com.  Please update your contact list accordingly. 
 



1

Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira
Sent: Wednesday, November 07, 2007 1:56 PM
To: Ria.Tzimas@ontario.ca
Cc: Karen Mann
Subject: 07-1219-001 Bonnchere Valley ESP List of Aboriginal Communities
Attachments: 2007-11-07 Ltr to First Nations Agencies - R.Tzimas.pdf

Hello Ms. Tzimas: 
 
Please find the attached letter regarding the Commencement of the Environmental Screening Process for the Township 
of Bonnechere Valley.  A hard copy of this correspondence will follow. 
 
The Environmental Screening Process is intended to determine the feasibility of the expansion of capacity at the Ruby 
Road waste disposal site as a long‐term (25 year) waste management solution for the Township. 
 
To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, please 
provide a list of the specific Aboriginal groups you believe may be potentially affected or interested in the 
undertaking.  A response is requested at your earliest convenience. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira (Wolf), B.A.Sc., EIT 
Project Specialist 
  
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
P.O. Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 6X4 
  
Office:  (705) 742.7900 ext. 216 
               (866) 217.7900 
Fax:        (705) 742.7907 
Mobile: (705) 740.3903 
christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com 
 
Please note that my email address has recently changed to christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com.  Please update your contact list accordingly. 
 



1

Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira
Sent: Wednesday, November 07, 2007 1:50 PM
To: boswelld@inac.gc.ca
Cc: Karen Mann
Subject: 07-1219-001 Bonnchere Valley ESP List of Aboriginal Communities
Attachments: 2007-11-07 Ltr to First Nations Agencies - D.Boswell.pdf

Hello Mr. Boswell: 
 
Please find the attached letter regarding the Commencement of the Environmental Screening Process for the Township 
of Bonnechere Valley.  A hard copy of this correspondence will follow. 
 
The Environmental Screening Process is intended to determine the feasibility of the expansion of capacity at the Ruby 
Road waste disposal site as a long‐term (25 year) waste management solution for the Township. 
 
To assist in the compilation of the List of Aboriginal Communities to be contacted with respect to this project, please 
provide a list of the specific Aboriginal groups you believe may be potentially affected or interested in the 
undertaking.  A response is requested at your earliest convenience. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira (Wolf), B.A.Sc., EIT 
Project Specialist 
  
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
P.O. Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 6X4 
  
Office:  (705) 742.7900 ext. 216 
               (866) 217.7900 
Fax:        (705) 742.7907 
Mobile: (705) 740.3903 
christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com 
 
Please note that my email address has recently changed to christine.teixeira@cambium‐env.com.  Please update your contact list accordingly. 
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Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira
Sent: Friday, May 02, 2008 10:25 AM
To: mgr.publicworks@pikwakanagan.ca
Cc: Bryan Martin; John Desbiens; Cambium File
Subject: 07-1219-001 PLC Meeting Materials
Attachments: 2008-04-29 PLC Meeting Materials.pdf; 2008-03-24 RPT Ruby Road WDS 2007 AMR 

FINAL.pdf

Hi Merv: 
 
As you are aware, there was a Public Liaison Committee (PLC) meeting on Tuesday, April 29, 2008 for the Township of 
Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road waste disposal site capacity expansion Environmental Screening Project. 
 
Given that neither you nor a representative of your community were able to attend the PLC meeting on April 29th, I have 
attached the materials that were provided at the meeting.  I will also forward the minutes when they are available. 
 
Also, please confirm whether you would  like  to be part of  the PLC moving  forward or whether you would  like  to be
identified as an interested party to be kept informed about the progress of the project. 
 
This package will also be sent to you in hard copy this week, for receipt early next week.  However, the Ruby Road 2007 
Annual Report will not be sent to you in hard copy at this time;  a hard copy of this report will be provided to you at the 
next PLC meeting. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Christine Teixeira, P.Eng. 
Cambium Environmental Inc. 
T: (705) 742.7900 x216 
C: (705) 740.3903 
F: (705) 742.7907 

 
P.O. Box 325 
Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Drive 
Peterborough, Ontario, Canada, K9J 6X4 
1 (866) 217.7900 
www.cambium‐env.com 

 Please consider the environment before printing this email note. 
 
































